
Language Arts 
Knowledge and Skills 1st 9 weeks 2nd 9 weeks 3rd 9 weeks 4th 9 weeks 

LISTENING/SPEAKING 
Listens and comments 

appropriately for a variety of 
purposes. 

Focuses attention and listens to 
speakers. 
-Listens to a variety of texts to 
include fiction, nonfiction and 
poetry.  
-Responds to a speaker or during 
a group discussion, comments 
and/or asks questions relevant 
to the topic. 
-Follows multi-step oral 
directions. 

 

Focuses attention and listens to 
speakers. 
-Responds to a speaker or during 
a group discussion, comments 
and/or asks questions relevant 
to the topic. 
-Listens to a variety of texts 
including fiction, nonfiction and 
poetry.  

 

-Listens to a variety of texts to 
include fiction, nonfiction and 
poetry.  
-Responds to a speaker or during 
a group discussion, comments 
and/or asks questions relevant 
to the topic. 
-Follows multi-step oral 
directions. 

 

-Listens and follows multi-step 
directions. 
-Responds to a speaker by 
retelling what was heard or by 
asking clarifying/summarizing 
questions. 
-Responds to a speaker or during 
a group discussion, comments 
and/or asks questions relevant 
to the topic. 
-Listens to a variety of texts 
including fiction, nonfiction and 
poetry.  
 

 

Uses a variety of words to 
express ideas and to address 

the audience.  

Uses a variety of words and 
correct sentence structures to 
describe personal ideas, feelings 
and experiences. 
-Participates in conversations, 
rhymes and songs 
-Gains increasing control of 
grammar when speaking 
(subject-verb agreement, 
complete sentences and correct 
tense.  

Uses a variety of words and 
correct sentence structures to 
share information and give 
simple directions. 
-Participates in conversations 
and discussions, rhymes and 
songs. 
-Uses objects, pictures or charts 
to clarify and support spoken 
messages. 
- Gains increasing control of 
grammar when speaking 
(subject-verb agreement, 
complete sentences and correct 
tense. 

Uses a variety of words and 
correct sentence structures to 
entertain others with stories, 
poems and dramatic activities. 
-Uses objects, pictures or charts 
to clarify and support spoken 
messages. 
- Gains increasing control of 
grammar when speaking 
(subject-verb agreement, 
complete sentences and correct 
tense. 

Uses correct sentence structure 
and a variety of words when: 
*Describing connecting ideas 
*Sharing information 
*Entertaining others 
- Participates in conversations, 
rhymes and songs 
-Uses objects, pictures or charts 
to clarify and support spoken 
messages. 
- Gains increasing control of 
grammar when speaking 
(subject-verb agreement, 
complete sentences and correct 
tense. 

 
 

 



Knowledge and Skills 1st 9 weeks 2nd 9 weeks 3rd 9 weeks 4th 9 weeks 

Reading 
Reading Level: On Grade 

Level 

The child reads with fluency and 
understanding in texts at 
appropriate difficulty levels.  
(Level J) 

The child reads with fluency and 
understanding in texts at 
appropriate difficulty levels.  
(Level K) 

The child reads with fluency and 
understanding in texts at 
appropriate difficulty levels.  
(Level L) 

The child reads with fluency and 
understanding in texts at 
appropriate difficulty levels.  
(Level M) 

Read fluently using pictures, 
context clues and structural 

clues.  

Uses strategies as neededto 
read fluently at the designated 
level. 
The child is able to read at 50-
60 wpm with at least 95% 
accuracy at grade level.  
-Uses common spelling patterns 
to read words. 
-Uses structural cues to 
recognize compound words, 
base words and inflections.  

Uses strategies as needed to 
read fluently at the designated 
level. 
The child is able to read at 61-
70 wpm with at least 95% 
accuracy at grade level.  
-Uses common spelling patterns 
to read words. 
-Uses structural cues to 
recognize compound words, 
base words and inflections. 
-Uses knowledge of word order 
and context for word meaning. 
-Read both regular and irregular 
words automatically.  

Uses strategies as needed to 
read fluently at the designated 
level. 
The child is able to read at 71-
89 wpm with at least 95% 
accuracy at grade level.  
-Uses common spelling patterns 
to read words. 
-Uses structural cues to 
recognize compound words, 
base words and inflections. 
-Uses knowledge of word order 
and context for word meaning. 
-Read both regular and irregular 
words automatically. 
-Identifies multi-syllabic words 
by using common syllable 
patterns.  

Uses strategies as needed to 
read fluently at the designated 
level. 
The child is able to read at 90 
wpm with at least 95% accuracy 
at grade level.  
-Uses common spelling patterns 
to read words. 
-Uses structural cues to 
recognize compound words, 
base words and inflections. 
-Uses knowledge of word order 
and context for word meaning. 
-Read both regular and irregular 
words automatically. 
-Identifies multi-syllabic words 
by using common syllable 
patterns. 

Applies phonetic skills as 
appropriate 

-Blends initial sounds with 
common vowel spelling patterns 
to read words.  
-Decodes by using all letter-
sound correspondences in 
regularly spelled words. 
-Uses structural clues to 
recognize compound words.  

-Blends initial sounds with 
common vowel spelling patterns 
to read words.  
-Decodes by using all letter-
sound correspondences in 
regularly spelled words. 
-Recognize high frequency 
irregular words. 
-Uses structural clues to 
recognize compound words and 
base words with suffixes.  

-Blends initial sounds with 
common vowel spelling patterns 
to read words.  
-Decodes by using all letter-
sound correspondences in 
regularly spelled words. 
-Uses structural clues to 
recognize compound words and 
base words with suffixes and 
prefixes. 
-Identifies multi-syllabic words 
by using common syllable 
patterns. 

-Blends initial sounds with 
common vowel spelling patterns 
to read words.  
-Decodes by using all letter-
sound correspondences in 
regularly spelled words. 
-Uses structural clues to 
recognize compound words and 
base words with suffixes and 
prefixes. 
-Identifies multi-syllabic words 
by using common syllable 
patterns. 

 



Knowledge and Skills 1st 9 weeks 2nd 9 weeks 3rd 9 weeks 4th 9 weeks 

Reading 
Reads with expression Uses voice inflection to 

differentiate between a 
statement, question and 
exclamation.  

-Uses voice inflection to 
differentiate between a 
statement, question and 
exclamation. 
-Reads dialogue with 
appropriate expression/voice 
inflection (shows difference 
between narration and 
characterization) 

-Uses voice inflection to 
differentiate between a 
statement, question and 
exclamation. 
-Reads dialogue with 
appropriate expression/voice 
inflection (shows difference 
between narration and 
characterization) 
-Uses voice changes to reflect 
print variations.  

-Uses voice inflection to 
differentiate between a 
statement, question and 
exclamation. 
-Reads dialogue with 
appropriate expression/voice 
inflection (shows difference 
between narration and 
characterization) 
-Reads dialogue showing 
difference in characters through 
voice.  
 

Reads silently for increasing 
periods of time.  

Reads silently for at least 15 
minutes.  

Reads silently for at least 20 
minutes.  

Reads silently for at least 25 
minutes.  

Reads silently for at least 30 
minutes.  

Reads variety of text from 
print and electronic sources.  

Reads widely for different 
purposes in varied sources 
including fiction, nonfiction and 
poetry (emphasis on fiction) 

Reads widely for different 
purposes in varied sources 
including fiction, nonfiction and 
poetry (emphasis on 
biographies) 

Reads widely for different 
purposes in varied sources 
including fiction, nonfiction and 
poetry (emphasis on nonfiction) 

Reads widely for different 
purposes in varied sources 
including fiction, nonfiction and 
poetry (emphasis on poetry) 

Develops vocabulary  -Discusses meanings of words 
and develops vocabulary 
through meaningful/concrete 
experiences. 
-Develops vocabulary through 
reading 
-Uses context clues to build 
word meanings. 
-Expands vocabulary through 
focus on synonyms and 
antonyms. 
 

-Discusses meanings of words 
and develops vocabulary 
through meaningful/concrete 
experiences. 
-Develops vocabulary through 
reading. 
-Uses beginner’s dictionaries to 
confirm and determine word 
meaning. 
-Expands vocabulary through 
focus on root/base words and 
suffixes.  
 

-Discusses meanings of words 
and develops vocabulary 
through meaningful/concrete 
experiences. 
-Develops vocabulary by 
listening to and discussing 
conceptually challenging 
selections. 
-Develops vocabulary through 
reading. 
-Uses beginner’s dictionaries to 
confirm and determine word 
meaning. 
-Expands vocabulary through 
focus on root/base words and 
prefixes.   

-Discusses meanings of words 
and develops vocabulary 
through meaningful/concrete 
experiences. 
-Develops vocabulary through 
reading. 
-Uses available technology to 
confirm and determine word 
meaning. 
-Expands vocabulary through the 
use of synonyms, antonyms, 
base/root words, suffixes and 
prefixes.  
 



Knowledge and Skills 1st 9 weeks 2nd 9 weeks 3rd 9 weeks 4th 9 weeks 

Reading 
Demonstrates 

comprehension 

-Uses prior knowledge to 
determine meaning that makes 
sense. 
-Establishes purpose for reading. 
-Monitors and acts purposefully 
when comprehension breaks 
down (rereads, uses clues, asks 
for help) 
-Draws and discusses visual 
images based on text. 
-Connects ideas and themes 
across texts.   

-Uses prior knowledge to 
determine meaning that makes 
sense. 
-Establishes purpose for reading. 
-Monitors and acts purposefully 
when comprehension breaks 
down (rereads, uses clues, asks 
for help) 
-Draws and discusses visual 
images based on text. 
-Connects ideas and themes 
across texts.   
 
 

-Uses prior knowledge to 
determine meaning that makes 
sense. 
-Establishes purpose for reading. 
-Monitors and acts purposefully 
when comprehension breaks 
down (rereads, uses clues, asks 
for help) 
-Draws and discusses visual 
images based on text. 
-Connects ideas and themes 
across texts.   
 
 

-Uses prior knowledge to 
determine meaning that makes 
sense. 
-Establishes purpose for reading. 
-Monitors and acts purposefully 
when comprehension breaks 
down (rereads, uses clues, asks 
for help) 
-Draws and discusses visual 
images based on text. 
-Connects ideas and themes 
across texts.   
 
 

Responds to various texts -Distinguish different forms of 
texts, including lists, 
newsletters, and signs and the 
functions they serve.  
-Distinguish fiction from 
nonfiction, including fact and 
fantasy. 
-Compare communication in 
different forms such as 
contrasting a dramatic 
performance with a print version 
of the same story. 
-Recognize story elements or 
plot.  

-Distinguish different forms of 
texts, including lists, 
newsletters, and signs and the 
functions they serve.  
-Distinguish fiction from 
nonfiction, including fact and 
fantasy. 
-Compare communication in 
different forms such as 
contrasting a dramatic 
performance with a print version 
of the same story. 
-Identify the importance of the 
setting to a story’s meaning. 
-Recognize the story problem or 
plot.  
 

-Distinguish different forms of 
texts, including lists, 
newsletters, and signs and the 
functions they serve.  
-Distinguish fiction from 
nonfiction, including fact and 
fantasy. 
-Compare communication in 
different forms such as 
contrasting a dramatic 
performance with a print version 
of the same story. 
-Identify the importance of the 
setting to a story’s meaning. 
-Recognize the story problem or 
plot.  
 

-Distinguish different forms of 
texts, including lists, newsletters, 
and signs and the functions they 
serve.  
-Distinguish fiction from 
nonfiction, including fact and 
fantasy. 
-Compare communication in 
different forms such as 
contrasting a dramatic 
performance with a print version 
of the same story. 
-Identify the importance of the 
setting to a story’s meaning. 
-Recognize the story problem or 
plot.  
 

Recalls sequence of events  Retells/acts out the order of 
important events.  

Retells/acts out the order of 
important events.  

Retells/acts out the order of 
important events.  

Retells/acts out the order of 
important events.  
 
 
 



Recalls specific details -Tells setting, characters and 
details that support the main 
idea. 
-Identifies similarities and 
differences across texts. 
-Answers comprehension 
questions orally.  
 

-Tells setting, characters and 
details that support the main 
idea. 
-Identifies similarities and 
differences across texts. 
-Answers comprehension 
questions in oral and written 
form.  
 

-Answers comprehension 
questions in oral and written 
form or uses a graphic organizer, 
story map to recognize a story 
problem. 
-Identifies similarities and 
differences across texts. 
-Uses Venn diagrams to identify 
similarities and differences. 

-Represents text information in 
different ways including story 
maps, graphs, graphic 
organizers, and charts 
-Identifies similarities and 
differences across texts.  

Identifies what a story is 
mainly about 

-Identifies the stated main idea 
of a story they have read or 
heard.  

-Identifies the stated main idea 
of a story they have read or 
heard. 
-Given choices, students identify 
the stated main idea of a story 
they have read or heard.  

-Identifies the stated main idea 
of a story they have read or 
heard. 
-Produces oral summaries of 
text selections.  

-Identifies the stated main idea 
of a story they have read or 
heard. 
-Produces written summaries of 
text selections. 

Predicts reasonable 
outcomes/determines cause 

and effect 

-Makes and explains inferences 
from texts such as determining 
important ideas, cause and 
effect, making predictions and 
drawing conclusions.  

-Makes and explains inferences 
from texts such as determining 
important ideas, cause and 
effect, making predictions and 
drawing conclusions.  

-Makes and explains inferences 
from texts such as determining 
important ideas, cause and 
effect, making predictions and 
drawing conclusions.  

-Makes and explains inferences 
from texts such as determining 
important ideas, cause and 
effect, making predictions and 
drawing conclusions.  

Responds to text and text 
illustrations  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

-Responds to stories and/or 
poems through talk, movement, 
music, art drama, and writing. 
-Recognizes features of familiar 
genres (emphasis on stories) 
-Analyzes a character’s feelings 
-Represents text information in 
different ways including story 
maps, graphs and charts.  
-Identifies text for 
entertainment (narrative) or 
information (expository) 
 

-Responds to stories and/or 
poems through talk, movement, 
music, art drama, and writing. 
-Offers observations and raises 
questions in response to text. 
-Compares and contrasts themes 
and characters across texts 
-Recognizes features of familiar 
genres (emphasis on 
informational texts) 
-Analyzes character’s traits, 
feelings 
- Represents text information in 
different ways including story 
maps, graphs and charts. 
 

-Responds to stories and/or 
poems through talk, movement, 
music, art drama, and writing. 
-Offers observations and raises 
questions in response to text. 
-Compares and contrasts themes 
and characters across texts 
-Recognizes features of familiar 
genres (emphasis on 
informational texts) 
-Analyzes character’s traits, 
feelings 
- Represents text information in 
different ways including story 
maps, graphs and charts. 
-Identifies text for 
entertainment (narrative) or 
information (expository) 
-Demonstrate learning through 

-Responds to stories and/or 
poems through talk, movement, 
music, art drama, and writing. 
-Offers observations and raises 
questions in response to text. 
-Compares and contrasts themes 
and characters across texts 
-Recognizes features of familiar 
genres (emphasis on 
informational texts) 
-Analyzes character’s traits, 
feelings, relationships and 
changes 
- Represents text information in 
different ways including story 
maps, graphs and charts. 
-Identifies text for 
entertainment (narrative) or 
information (expository) 



production/displays (murals, 
written/oral reports, 
dramatizations) 
 

-Demonstrate learning through 
production/displays (murals, 
Written/oral reports, 
dramatizations) 
-Supports interpretations or 
conclusions with examples 
drawn from text. 

Compares cultures 
 

Compares text with own and 
others’ experiences.  

-Compares text with own and 
others’ experiences. 
-Compares experiences of 
characters across cultures.  

-Compares text with own and 
others’ experiences. 
-Compares experiences of 
characters across cultures. 

-Compares text with own and 
others’ experiences. 
-Compares experiences of 
characters across cultures. 

Generates questions and 
conducts research using 
information from various 

sources 

-Identify relevant questions 
-Uses alphabetical order to the 
first letter to locate information. 
-Locate information using parts 
of a book: 
*Table of contents 
*Chapter titles 
-Uses multiple sources including 
print such as encyclopedias, 
technology and experts to locate 
information. 
-Interpret and use graphic 
sources such as maps, charts, 
graphs, and diagrams. 
-Draw conclusions from 
information gathered.  
 

-Locates information using parts 
of a book: 
*Table of contents 
*Chapter titles 
-Locates words using a 
dictionary, index, glossary 
-Identifies relevant questions for 
inquiry. 
-Uses alphabetical order to the 
first letter to locate information. 
- Uses multiple sources including 
print such as encyclopedias, 
technology and experts to locate 
information. 
- Interpret and use graphic 
sources such as maps, charts, 
graphs, and diagrams. 
-Draw conclusions from 
information gathered.  
--Demonstrate learning through 
production/displays (murals, 
Written/oral reports, 
dramatizations 
 

-Locate information using parts 
of a book: 
*Index 
*Glossaries 
- Identifies relevant questions 
for inquiry. 
-Uses alphabetical order to the 
first letter to locate information. 
- Uses multiple sources including 
print such as encyclopedias, 
technology and experts to locate 
information. 
-Draw conclusions from 
information gathered.  
--Demonstrate learning through 
production/displays (murals, 
Written/oral reports, 
dramatizations 
 

-Locate information using parts 
of a book: 
*Index 
*Glossaries 
- Identifies relevant questions 
for inquiry. 
-Uses alphabetical order to the 
second letter to locate 
information. 
- Uses multiple sources including 
print such as encyclopedias, 
technology and experts to locate 
information. 
-Draw conclusions from 
information gathered.  
--Demonstrate learning through 
production/displays (murals, 
Written/oral reports, 
dramatizations 
- Interpret and use graphic 
sources such as maps, charts, 
graphs, and diagrams. 
 

 
 
 



Knowledge and Skills 1st 9 weeks 2nd 9 weeks 3rd 9 weeks  4th 9 weeks 

WRITING 
Establishes foundations of 

writing 

-Gains increasing control of 
penmanshipsuch as pencil grip, 
paper position, posture and 
beginning stroke using 
contemporary manuscript to 
write legibly. 
-Uses letter spacing and margins.  

Gains increasing control of 
penmanship such as pencil grip, 
paper position, posture and 
beginning stroke using 
contemporary manuscript to 
write legibly. 
-Uses letter spacing and margins 

-Practices formation of lower 
case letters in cursive to follow 
the sequence of the 
handwriting book.  

-Practices formation of lower and 
upper case cursive letters and 
begins to apply cursive to everyday 
writing.  

Thinks of ideas for writing -Uses drawing and listing 
techniques. 
-Responds to modeling by 
teacher.  

-Participates in group 
development of a graphic 
organizer for writing.  

-Independently develops a 
graphic organizer for writing.  

-Applies a graphic organizer to 
independent writing.  

Produces a variety of writing 
types (stories, reports, plays, 

letters, poems, etc.) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

-Uses available technology to 
compose text and print 
compositions. 
-Writes to record ideas and 
reflections. 
-Writes to discover, develop and 
refine ideas.  

-Uses available technology to 
compose text and print 
compositions. 
-Develops drafts. 
-Writes for different purposes 
such as letters to invite or thank. 
 

-Develops drafts. 
- Uses available technology to 
compose text, spell check and 
print compositions. 
-Brings selected pieces to final 
form and publish. 
-Writes stories or poems to 
entertain. 
-Revises drafts.  

-Edits for grammar, spelling, 
punctuation and capitalization. 
-Revises drafts. 
-Uses available technology to 
compose, spell check, and print 
compositions. 
-Brings selected pieces to final 
form and publishes them. 
-Writes to influence such as to 
persuade, argue, and request. 
-Uses email as appropriate. 

Writes meaningful sentences 
 
 
 
 
 
 

-Writes meaningful simple 
sentences including noun and 
verb. 
-Writes meaningful simple 
sentences including a variety of 
nouns, colorful verbs and 
adjectives.  

-Writes meaningful simple 
sentences including a variety of 
nouns, colorful verbs and 
adjectives. 

Writes meaningful compound 
sentences.  

Writes meaningful compound 
sentences and sentences which 
include listing.  



Applies correct capitalization  
 
 
 
 

-Identifies the following as 
needing capital letters (in written 
sentences): 
*The word I 
*Beginning of sentences 
*Names  

Identifies the following as 
needing capital letters (in written 
sentences): 
*The word I 
*Beginning of sentence 
*Names 
*Proper nouns 
*Months and Days  

Identifies the following as 
needing capital letters (in 
written sentences): 
*The word I 
*Beginning of sentence 
*Names 
*Proper nouns 
*Months and Days 

Identifies the following as needing 
capital letters (in written 
sentences): 
*The word I 
*Beginning of sentence 
*Names 
*Proper nouns 
*Months and Days 

Applies correct punctuation 
 
 
 

-Uses periods, question marks 
and exclamation marks at ends 
of sentences.  

-Uses periods, question marks 
and exclamation marks at ends 
of sentences. 
-Uses periods in titles (Mr., Dr., 
Mrs.) and abbreviations of 
months and days 
-Uses commas correctly in letter 
writing, listing dates and 
between cities and states.  

-Uses periods, question marks 
and exclamation marks at ends 
of sentences. 
-Uses periods in titles (Mr., 
Dr., Mrs.) and abbreviations of 
months and days 
-Uses commas correctly in 
letter writing, listing dates and 
between cities and states 

-Uses periods, question marks and 
exclamation marks at ends of 
sentences. 
-Uses periods in titles (Mr., Dr., 
Mrs.) and abbreviations of months 
and days 
-Uses commas correctly in letter 
writing, listing dates and between 
cities and states 

Apply correct grammar Displays proper subject/verb 
agreement. 

Displays proper subject/verb 
agreement. 
-Uses standard forms of 
adjectives.  

-Displays proper subject/verb 
agreement. 
-Uses standard forms of 
adjectives. 
-Uses standard forms of nouns 
and verbs.  
-Begins to use adverbs.  

-Displays proper subject/verb 
agreement. 
-Uses standard forms of adjectives. 
-Uses standard forms of nouns and 
verbs.  
-Uses standard forms of adverbs. 

Applies correct spelling 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

-Use conventions and patterns 
employed in spelling program 
-Writes with more proficient 
spelling of regularly spelled 
patterns such as consonant 
vowel consonant (CVC), 
consonant vowel consonant 
silent e (CVCe) and one syllable 
words with blends. 
-Writes with more proficient 
spelling of inflectional endings, 
including plurals and verb tenses. 
-Writes with more proficient use 
of orthographic patterns and 
rules such as keep/cap, 

-Use conventions and patterns 
employed in spelling program 
- Writes with more proficient 
spelling of regularly spelled 
patterns such as consonant 
vowel consonant (CVC), 
consonant vowel consonant 
silent e (CVCe) and one syllable 
words with blends. 
- Writes with more proficient 
spelling of inflectional endings, 
including plurals and verb tenses. 
-Writes with more proficient use 
of orthographic patterns and 
rules such as keep/cap, 

-Use conventions and patterns 
employed in spelling program 
- Writes with more proficient 
spelling of regularly spelled 
patterns such as consonant 
vowel consonant (CVC), 
consonant vowel consonant 
silent e (CVCe) and one 
syllable words with blends. 
- Writes with more proficient 
spelling of inflectional endings, 
including plurals and verb 
tenses. 
-Writes with more proficient 
use of orthographic patterns 

-Use conventions and patterns 
employed in spelling program 
- Writes with more proficient 
spelling of regularly spelled 
patterns such as consonant vowel 
consonant (CVC), consonant vowel 
consonant silent e (CVCe) and one 
syllable words with blends. 
- Writes with more proficient 
spelling of inflectional endings, 
including plurals and verb tenses. 
-Writes with more proficient use of 
orthographic patterns and rules 
such as keep/cap, 
sack/book, out/cow, consonant 



 
 
 

sack/book, out/cow, consonant 
doubling, dropping e and 
changing y to i. 

sack/book, out/cow, consonant 
doubling, dropping e and 
changing y to i. 

and rules such as keep/cap, 
sack/book, out/cow, 
consonant doubling, dropping 
e and changing y to i. 

doubling, dropping e and changing 
y to i. 

Write with connected ideas 
and a sense of beginning, 

middle and end 
 
 

Writes meaningful simple 
sentences using a variety of 
nouns, verbs and adjectives.  
-Given a model, students will 
write a letter to include the 5 
parts.  

-Writes meaningful compound 
sentences using a variety of 
nouns, verbs and adjectives.  
-Given a model, students will 
write a letter to include the 5 
parts. 
-expands simple sentences by 
adding colorful adjectives, 
adverbs and verbs. 

Write a selection with 
connected ideas that convey 
beginning, middle and end.  
- Student will write a letter to 
include the 5 parts. 
 

Write a story with a connected 
beginning, middle and end.  

Uses writing as a tool for 
learning and research 

 

Writes or dictates questions for 
investigating.  

Records or dictates own 
knowledge of a topic in various 
ways (draws pictures, makes 
lists, shows connections) 

Takes simple notes from 
relevant sources (guests, 
books, media sources) with 
teacher guidance.  

-Takes simple notes from relevant 
sources (guests, books, media 
sources) with teacher guidance. 
-Compiles notes with teacher 
guidance into summaries or 
reports using technology as 
appropriate.  

Evaluates own and others’ 
writing 

Identifies the most effective 
features of writing using criteria 
generated by the teacher and 
class.  

Responds constructively to 
others’ writing 

Reviews a collection of own 
written work to monitor 
growth as a writer.  

Determines how one’s own writing 
achieves its purpose.  

 


